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November 10, 2015



The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

In September I transmitted to you a report on the costs, benefits and options for implementing a Paid Parental Leave program at King County.  In that report, I recommended an approach that guarantees twelve weeks of 100% Paid Parental Leave.  I also recommended that employees must first exhaust all but two weeks of their existing paid leave before receiving the supplemental benefit; this is consistent with best practices and keeps the program affordable. 

In additional to being the right thing to do, providing Paid Parental Leave: 
· permits parents to bond with their children during the first crucial stages of life, which is one of the most important ways we can support best starts for kids; 
· will help attract and retain workers, especially workers in the millennial generation who are moving into prime child-bearing years and, in general, are looking for better integration between their work and family lives; and, 
· supports the County’s Equity and Social Justice guiding principles by reducing disparities between how low- and high-wage employees take leave. 

Now it is time to move forward on that recommendation.  This transmittal is the second part of the response to Motion 14348 and includes a work plan and implementing legislation for Paid Parental Leave.  

Knowing that we will need to negotiate an on-going Paid Parental Leave benefit for 2017 and beyond, the attached legislation creates a pilot program for 2016.  Starting with a pilot is the smart, lean way to approach this so that we can test our usage and cost assumptions, and bring additional information into our negotiations with our labor partners.  The attached legislation both enables the County to implement the pilot program, and approves a Memorandum of Agreement with the unions that sign on, so long as it is consistent with the details contained in the work plan and legislation.  

At this time, I am also transmitting legislation that allows King County Family Medical Leave to run concurrently with protected leave under the federal Family Medical Leave Act.  As I have shared with you before, this is important not only to enable our human resources staff to focus on higher value work, like employee development, it is also important in terms of treating our employees fairly.  I encourage you to think of these two pieces of legislation as important cornerstones for how we approach employee benefits in a way that is efficient, cost effective and equitable.  We have worked with our union partners on both and I believe they are an important step forward.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]This plan advances the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by attracting, and retaining quality employees.

Thank you for your partnership on these important issues.  I look forward to continuing this work together. 

It took approximately 100 hours of staff time and cost approximately $7,500 to prepare.  If you have any questions concerning the attached work plan or legislation, please contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Director, Human Resources Division, at 206-477-3274.

Sincerely, 



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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